LABOUR GROUP AMENDMENT - Opposition motion for debate from the Conservative Group -
regarding the Queen’s Speech and Manifesto Commitments

Proposer: Mayor John Biggs
Seconder: Clir Sabina Akhtar

Added text underlined
Deleted text scored out.

This Council notes:

e The election on the 12" December 2019 of a new majority Conservative government.

e A Queens Speech on the 19" December 2019 containing a large number of proposed Bills,
some of direct relevance and interest to Tower Hamlets Council.

e That the government was elected with a new manifesto containing a number of sections of
direct relevance and interest to Tower Hamlets Council as-nreted-below.

e Theincrease in the Public Works Loan Board interest rate from 1.82% to 2.82% in October
2019.

This Council further notes:
Voters in both constituencies in Tower Hamlets voted overwhelmingly for Labour Members of

Parliament to represent them.

That the new Conservative manifesto & Queens Speech contains a number of sections directly
relevant to Tower Hamlets. Some examples (but not limited to) include measures relating to Right to

Buy, social housing, development infrastructure, Brexit and electric vehicle infrastructure:




This Council resolves:

FoIIowmg the election of a new majority Conservative government Tower Hamlets te-setup-a-new
issien} should continue to work with
other London Boroughs, the GLA and London MPs through existing bodies such as London Councils
and the LGA to protect and promote Tower Hamlets and secure the interests of London as an
integral part of one nation.

That this-greup the council should seek to constructively engage with the new governments
legislative agenda in order to ensure that the voice of Tower Hamlets specifically and other London
Boroughs more generally are heard in the legislative process-te-enrsure-thatthese-new-Acts-of
Parliamentwork-effectively-here—and to actively campaign against any new measures or laws which

would be detrimental to residents in Tower Hamlets.

That as a first step that we write to Sajid Javid and Robert Jenrick seeking a change to the Public
Works Loan Board interest rate policy. We should request that borrowing to invest in building much
needed new Council homes and new infrastructure should be charged at a lower interest rate then
borrowing to buy commercial properties to generate a financial return for local authorities.



